NJ BOXING HALL OF FAME    LAST CALL FOR TICKETS    NOVEMBER 2004

The next meeting for the New Jersey Boxing Hall of Fame will be for tickets only, on Thursday, November 11th, at the Faith Reformed Church located at the corner of Washington and Prospect St., in Lodi, N.J. starting at 6:00 P.M. and ending at 8:00 P.M. All tickets have to be paid by this meeting. Our Induction ceremonies will be on Nov. 18th at the Venetian in Garfield.

As you can see, this is not my regular Newsletter and I did that for a reason.

First of all, I want to apologize to everyone that came to last weeks meeting and I also want to thank all of you that have called or E-Mailed me in my support. I can’t tell you what that means to me. Those who couldn’t attend, here’s what happen.

It actually started at the September meeting when Sacred Downing (female) was brought up as a possible choice for our Amateur Boxer of the Year. As most of you know, I am also the President of the N.J. Diamond Gloves, as well as the Hall of Fame, and we just finished our tournament. At a couple of the shows I brought up the name of Sacred Downing as a possible choice for our award. Most if not all of the trainers and members of the USA Boxing that I talked to said, what about Chris Green (male). They stated that he won the National PAL and is rated 7th in the country and just beat the 5th rated boxer to win the Nationals. Miss Downing also has won several National titles and is rated 1st in her division. The trainers told me that they’re many more boxers in the male division than female. Just in the Diamond Gloves this year, we had 112 boxers sign up and only 5 were females.

I asked the trainers if they would go along with both of them getting the award, as we have done this 3 times in the past. They all agreed. I even went so far as to put it on our AD form. Days later I received a phone call from Sacred Downing’s father and he wanted to know about the Hall of Fame. I talked to him for a while, telling him what it was all about.

Next stop, the Ring #25 meeting. Sacred Downing, her father, mother and sister all showed up and Pierre ran the show. We also saw a film of Miss Downing. Afterwards Ring #25 gave the Downing family $200 for travel money to go to the Nationals. After the meeting Mr. Downing came over to me and we talked again. I told him that I was thinking about honoring both his daughter and Chris Green. He was against this right away. He stated that his daughter should get the award by herself, and it would be a great injustice if she didn’t.

Since that meeting, I have gotten over a dozen phone calls from Mr. Downing, Women’s Rights among others that I can not mention. At times I talked to them for hours, trying to explain my position. I was even threatened by some. Saying that they would do something at our affair plus it would go to the papers and they would take our sponsors away from us. I told them all that we don’t have any sponsors but if they knew of any please let me know. The night before last weeks meeting, Mr. Downing called me up once again and I still told him what I wanted to do. He asked me when the vote would take place and I told him and also invited him to come if he wanted. This was my 1st mistake.

At the meeting, I brought up the award. We had approx. 40 people, including Alex Ramos, Joe Grier and Mr. Downing & a friend of his. I told the membership what I would like to do and they all seem to agree. Then our Amateur Boxer of the Year Chairman, Pierre Beniost talked and told everyone that Miss. Downing should get the award alone because she won more National titles, and Chris Green should get a special Award instead. Pierre called me up on this several days before and I was against that right away. He also told me that he has been receiving phone calls too. I told him on the phone that I would not be threatened by anyone. He stated he wasn’t but if he talked to the same people I did, I know he was. Joe Grier, Earl Morton and others talked on the subject as well, supporting both of them getting this same award. After that Mr. Downing took the floor. 

This was my 2nd mistake. By our By-Laws; ARTICLE VI – RESTRICTIONS SECTION 6.03: Those individuals who owe dues prior to a meeting may be prevented from speaking during that meeting. We also had an unwritten rule that states that anyone that attends a meeting for the first time doesn’t have a voice. I let this go because I thought this was the right thing to do. I WAS 100% WRONG!

Those of you that were their heard what Mr. Downing had to say and that if his daughter didn’t get the award by herself, it was like raping her. He also used words like knives, penises, etc. I was embarrassed for everyone that was at the meeting, especially for the woman, including my wife who came in just before he spoke with pizzas. After he was done, we gave him a light applause just to be nice but one member actually got off his seat as he applauded him, supporting what he said. I really can’t for the life of me, no why anyone would do such a thing. That was just as bad as the speech. Just about everyone who called or E-Mailed me in my support, were shocked the same way I was. Mr. Downing’s Speech to me was as clear as the Passaic River, and we all know how clear that is. After his talk I again stated that both should be honored at our affair. Mr. Downing then left the meeting hall. We then took a vote, and the Amateur Committee voted 7 to 1 in favor of both of them getting the award.

As the President of this GREAT organization, I will ask the USA Boxing Organization to pick the Amateur Boxer of the Year, starting the day after our affair this year. They are the ones that see the boxers, they are the ones that know about them and they are the ones that should decide. If this cost me the Presidency, so be it.

I have been the President of this Organization for 19 years and I put my heart and soul into it. It cost me a lot of money out of my own pocket to run this organization each and every year. People before me have done the same thing.  Most of the members today continue to support it and I won’t let anyone come in and destroy what we all built up over the years. 

Just to let you all know, over my 19 years, I have received many phone calls, some in the middle of the night, complaining about their man not making the Hall and saying its all my fault.  Many people including many members have verbally attacked me, asking why didn’t certain people make the Hall of Fame, even if they are not qualified. They blame me instead of looking at the records. When the Committee that I pick, selects a person to the Hall, even if I don’t agree, I have to back it up. Newspapers, radio talk shows and even Commissioner Larry Hazzard have asked me at times “how did he make the Hall of Fame.” I have to tell them all, in my best Watergate voice, why. I will not say that I didn’t vote for him, that it was the Committee who voted him in, not me. I have to back up MY Committee’s choice, even if I don’t agree.

The day after the Hall of Fame meeting I had to meet one of those people who was against me on this and who also asked me to ring announce her boxing show. I told her that I would pick her up and take her to the people that make the World Championship type belts for her boxing show. When I got there, I found out that she couldn’t make it because she had a meeting with the Major of Newark, but her husband and his nephew took her place. Before I said anything, I told them what had happened at our meeting and I would understand if they didn’t want to go with me. They both said they would go and then went to meet with the people. I drove them from Newark to Union City and back again. They were both very pleased with the belts they were going to get and I got them for the same cost I would have got them for.

On the way back to Newark I really talked my head off to them about my position on this and why I wanted to do it this way. At the end I asked them to put a good word in for me with his wife. They both got out of my car when we returned to Newark and said, they would tell his wife everything, including how I went out of my way for them all. Then he said, your still going to ring announce for us aren’t you. I said, if you still want me, I will. They said it would be their pleasure. This made me feel good and I haven’t received a call from his wife as of yet, and that’s a good thing.

I got home at 12 Noon and I had 12 phone calls on my answering machine from follow members, some who weren’t even at the meeting, all supporting me. One of the calls was from Steve Rivera, who trains both Downing and Green. He asked me to call him right away, so I did. He asked me if there was any way possible that we can honor Sacred Downing at our affair. I told him yes, we voted on that last night. He said he has been getting phone calls from Mr. Downing saying that I was against his daughter getting the award. I told Steve the real story. Steve asked me, what does he want? I told him that he wants his daughter to be honored by herself and no one else. I will not tell you what Rivera said then, but I will say that he too supported the Hall of Fame and myself on our decision. He stated that he would talk to Mr. Downing right away and would get back to me. I waited a day and a half and I call him back. He said he just don’t understand him but was meeting with him that night and would talk to him again and would give me a call ASAP. I am still waiting.

My position stands, both will get honored that night, if Mr. Downing doesn’t want his daughter to be included, so be it. I am not against women boxers as Mr. Downing says, but just think of this. Who were the best women boxers in the last 10 years? Ali or Frazier’s daughter, Christy Martin. I think we would all agree that they are great boxers. If so, why hasn’t any Federation (IBF, WBC, WBA, etc.) or any Magazine (Ring, Boxing Ill., Boxing Digest, KO Boxing) even considered having one of them as their Boxer of the Year? In the mean time Sacred Downing will be the 1st female to get the award in our history.

I am trying to do the right thing for everyone and I hope all you members think the same way.

Again, I am sorry about what happened last week but if we all stand together and support each other we can continue to make this one of the most respected Boxing Organizations in our country.

Thanks again, your President, Henry Hascup

PS- If you can’t make this meeting, PLEASE send me the money for your tickets and if you don’t have any tickets yet PLEASE send me the money and I will send you out the tickets. 

If you have any questions, PLEASE call me at 1-973-471-2458 or E-Mail me at hhascup@yahoo.com or you can mail the money to me at 59 Kipp Ave., Lodi, N.J. 07644.
